
East Sooke Fire Commission   
6071 East Sooke Road, East Sooke BC, V9Z1B2  
(250) 642 -4411 
commissioners@eastsookefirecommission.ca    

Commissioners Present: Falk Wagenbach, Wendy Herring, Bruce 
Manning, Mike Yeager  
Absent: Doug Thompson, Al Wickheim  
FD Present: Chief Carl Neilson,  
Community Present: 4 

 

COMMITTEE MEETING:  April 17, 2023 1901 hours  

1. Adoption of Agenda  
MOVED: Bruce           SECONDED:   We ndy                        CARRIED 

2. Adoption of Minutes  from Marc h 20 , 20 23 

MOVED: We ndy         SECONDED:  Bruce                      CARRIED 

3. Reports  

a . Chair’s report  
As  Pe r Adde ndum. 
MOVED:  Bruc e         SECONDED: Mike   CARRIED 

b . Fire Chief’s report  
As  Pe r Adde ndum. 
MOVED: Bruce  SECONDED: We ndy  CARRIED 

c . Finance report  
The re  was  no re port ava ilab le  for pre s e nta tion. 
 

d. Community Hall report  
As  Pe r Adde ndum. 
MOVED:   We ndy      SECONDED: Mike   CARRIED 
 

mailto:commissioners@eastsookefirecommission.ca


4. Old Business  
No old business  

5. New Business  
Appreciation dinner -  discussion and planning  

6. Adjournment  1942 hours  

            MOVED: Mike   SECONDED: Bruce  CARRIED 

 

Next meeting: May 15, 2023  

 

 
  



 

Chair’s Report   April 17, 2023 
 
 
Governance Review 
On April 04, Carl, Anita and I met with the CRD consultants. They interviewed us for about 7 hours. The 
meeting was pleasant and I think the two consultants now have a good idea of how our fire department 
is run, how its operations are handled, but also where its challenges are. The structure of the 
commission, its tasks, processes and its relationship to the fire chief and his department, but also to the 
CRD administration were also part of the discussion.  
 
FD Leadership change 
On April 05, Carl and I met with Chris Vrabel, an advisor to Jonathan Reimer, Manager CRD Emergency 
Program. We discussed the hiring process of a new part time paid fire chief and how he/CRD can 
support us with this task. Chris agreed to prepare a posting and to give some input to our prepared job 
description. 
 
He delivered on April 14, Carl and I reviewed and updated the ad and we will post it on the relevant 
platforms and at the firehall’s info board. 
 
To inform our firefighters and officers in person, I presented our plans on practice night (April 13). The 
Q&A session afterwards was quite intense and lasted over an hour.  
 
Although the final decision on a candidate will be made within the commission, I believe it is important 
to the quality of the selection but also for acceptance of a potential new chief to have the current chief 
and two or three other representatives of our fire department participate in the selection process in an 
advisory capacity.  
 
 
 
 
Falk Wagenbach 
Chair  
East Sooke Fire Commission 

 

 

  







  



Finance Report  

 



Community Hall Report  

Pending  
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